VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Professional Development Committee 

Date: January 30, 2014

Present:
Gwendolyn Huddleston, Bill Hart, Ben Somoza, Tom Dalton, Alex Kolesnik, Jenna Garcia, Jenna Garcia, Sharla Fell, Andria Horigan, Laurie Moore, Barbara Cogert, Rebecca Chandler, Eileen Crump, Sharon Beynon

Absent:
Ayanna Gaines, David Young, Dina Pielaet, Florence LaFemina, Helen Galindo, Jose Gutierrez, Ken Drake, Perry Martin, Philip Clinton, Robert Porter, Perry Martin (new member)

Recorder:
Eileen Crump

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Approval of Minutes
	Tom Dalton motioned to approve the November 25, 2013 meeting minutes. Alex Kolesnik seconded the minutes.
	The November 25, 2013 meeting minutes were approved by the committee.
	
	Professional Development Committee



	Update on Multicultural/Diversity Marketing  


	A website for Multicultural/Diversity events will be created on the Ventura College website.

Group will meet to discuss the calendar of events.

Gwen met with Mayo De La Rocha, Ben Somoza, and Bob Lawson to discuss the Spanish Heritage Month for fall 2014. 

We need to get information about the panel discussion from the History Club so we can put it on the calendar

Ben Somoza selections of films for the International Film Festive:

· The Boy in the Striped Pajamas on February 27 at 4 pm

· Maria Full of Grace on March 20 at 4 pm

· The Intouchables on April 17 at 4 pm

Laurie Moore will organize an event for World AIDS Day on December 1, and Gigi also volunteered to help with the event.

The Book Group will meet on February 10 at noon at the Health Science Building.  Deborah Pollack leads the Book Group.

Andrea is organizing a panel discussion on the topic of aging. The panel discussion will be on March 3 from 12:30-1:45 pm in MAC 201. The panel will include Ventura County agencies discussing “Issues of Aging and Services.” It is open to the public.


	Eileen will organize a meeting to discuss the calendar of events.
	
	Eileen Crump



	Update on SITE 2.0 


	Sharon Beynon gave an update on SITE 2.0, which is scheduled for February 18-21. Currently there are about 55 people signed up. The deadline to submit an application is January 31.

Mini grants will be offered for faculty to implement their “Big Idea.”

An email will be sent to SITE participants n February 1 with information on how to log onto the SITE D2L webpage and information about SITE.

On the last day of SITE (Friday, February 21), presentations will be open to all faculty.
	
	
	Sharon Beynon



	Staff Spotlight 
	The Staff Spotlight is on hold because Dina is working on time-sensitive projects.
	Gwen, Dina and Andrea will meet to discuss the statutes of the Staff Spotlight.
	
	Andrea Horigan, Dina Pielaet



	EVP’s Colloquium 


	EVP plans to develop a colloquium to present faculty works and discuss conferences. The EVP would like to have one colloquium per semester. 
	Gwen will get details and put the colloquium on the Professional Development Calendar.
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Celebrating our colleges success, faculty making news
	Let committee know what faculty members are making news. Spotlight those faculty on the Professional Development website.


	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Spring Professional Development Calendar


	On Tuesday, February 18, Greg Gillespie and Patrick Jefferson will give a presentation on the Student Success Act from 1:30 pm – 3:00 pm. Coffee and dessert will be served from 1:00 – 1:30 pm.

Gwen will offer a Business Etiquette workshop and an Effective Meeting workshop later in the spring semester.

Ideas for spring professional development workshop:

· Lynda.com 

· How to Work with Difficult People

· Education Plan 

· D2L open workshops 

· Department Discipline workshops

· Services on campus 

· Scantron Training basic/advance

· Smarthinking online tutoring

· SPS Statistical Package training


	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Classified Senate Retreat
	The Classified Senate is planning a day-long retreat on April 1. The keynote speaker from last year was asked to present. More information next month.
	
	
	Classified Senate



	Social Media for marketing college events


	The college district is planning to hire someone to oversee social media. 
	Gwen will check with EVP regarding this position.


	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



	Parking Passes for Guest
	Parking passes for guests are now available for online printing. Contact Laura Brower and she will email parking pass to guest.


	
	
	Laura Brower



	Communications
	Laurie Moore will visit the chancellor to discuss communication barriers on campus.


	
	
	Laurie Moore

	Faculty Travel Pool Fund
	$7000 was awarded to faculty for professional development travel. Eleven people were awarded funds. The total awarded funds for the academic year was 13,000.


	
	
	Gigi Fiumerodo

	Staff Innovation Grant
	The Staff Innovation Grant and all extracurricular activities are included in the Program Review. 


	Gwen will follow up with the Foundation and put their information on the calendar.
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston


